
Selectmen’s Meeting 

December 29, 2014 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman and Margaret E. Serpa. Also present was Ms. Pamela 

Dolby, Town Administrator. 

 

At 4:00 pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting. There being nothing on the agenda, he went 

straight into regular business.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to reappoint Mr. James Joyce as the Representative to the MVC. Mr. Smadbeck 

seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board set a Dangerous or Nuisance Dog Hearing for a complaint made against a Mr. John 

LaBelle of Oak Bluffs for January 12, 2015 at 4:00pm.  

 

The Board cancelled the meeting for January 5, 2015. 

 

The Board approved a Travel Voucher for the Police Department.  

 

The Board received a letter from Carol Grant the Parking Clerk that stated that she was stepping 

down and that she hoped that the Board would support Donna Michalski as her replacement. The 

Board voted to send a letter of appreciation and accept the new Parking Clerk.  

 

At 4:03 Ms. Serpa moved to close the meeting. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 

           

_____not present_____________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

 

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

Board of Selectmen 


